
70 Collier Street (Box 400) 

Barrie, ON L4M 4T5City of Barrie

Minutes - Final

Town and Gown Committee

10:00 AM Sir Robert Barrie RoomTuesday, May 24, 2016

For consideration by the Finance and Corporate Services Committee of the City of 

Barrie on June 22, 2016.

The Town and Gown Committee met at 10:04 a.m. in the Sir Robert Barrie 

Room and the following were in attendance:

PRESENT:

Councillor, B. Ainsworth

East End Homeowners Association, J. Hanson

East End Homeowners Associaton, C. Riepma

Georgian College, B. Muscat.

STAFF:

Committee Support Clerk, J. Werth

Supervisor of By-law Services, J. Forgrave

Supervisor of By-law Services, R. Osborne

Supervisor of Traffic and Parking Services, T. Hanrahan.

The Town and Gown Committee met and reports as follows:

GENERAL UPDATES

R. Osborne, Supervisor of By-law Services advised that he will be meeting 

with representatives from the City of Oshawa’s Building Department 

regarding their Boarding, Lodging, Rooming (BLR) House licencing process.  
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Mr. Osborne noted that he recently attended a seminar regarding taxi 

licencing and residential hoarding issues.  He commented that the By-law 

Services Branch is currently conducting a comprehensive review of business 

licencing for taxis operating within the City of Barrie.

Mr. Osborne provided an update from the By-law Services Branch of the 

Building and By-law Services Department on matters related to:

· The processing of licences for Boarding, Lodging, Rooming (BLR) 

Houses;

· The processing of two-unit housing registration requests; and

· The recruitment of summer students.

T. Hanrahan, Supervisor of Traffic and Parking Services provided an update 

from the Roads, Parks and Fleet Department on matters related to:

· The Temporary Traffic Calming measures implemented in Ward One 

including:  

o The speed cushions program;

o The traffic counting program;

o The use of street furniture such as benches and poles to visually 

narrow streets; 

· The Permanent Traffic Calming measures scheduled for Ward One;

· A memorandum to City Council regarding parking restrictions on 

Brighton Road;

· The historical signage for Kempenfelt Village; and 

· Road line painting projects.

Mr. Hanrahan noted that he will compile data concerning speed complaints 

in Ward One and forward the results to Councillor Ainsworth.

B. Muscat, Acting Dean of Students at Georgian College noted that the 

College has received complaints from Ward One residents concerning noise 

at one of the College parking lots on weekend mornings.  He advised that 

the College has scheduled additional security patrols to monitor parking lots 

on weekend mornings.

Mr. Muscat provided an update regarding the construction of the Georgian 

College Barrie Campus Sports Field.  He noted that construction is 

progressing well and that the Sports Field is expected to be operational in 

the Fall of 2016.  

Mr. Muscat provided additional information concerning the construction of 

new student housing at Georgian College.  He explained the differences 

between the College’s on-campus and off-campus student residences.
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The meeting adjourned at 11:03 a.m.

CHAIRMAN
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